Minutes of the Regular Meeting, March 3, 2021     

Minutes of the Meeting of the Library Board of Trustees
March 3, 2021 - 7:30PM
Brookline, NH

Present:

Ed Cook, Dave Partridge, Karen Jew, Kim Rogers


Pat Leonard, Director 
Absent:

Shannon Guay
The meeting was called to order by Ed at 7:40PM
Due to the COVID-19/Coronavirus crisis, and in accordance with Governor Sununu’s Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04, this Board is authorized to meet electronically.    

Ed, Chair

Dave, Treasurer
Kim, Member
Karen, Secretary

Each stated they were participating electronically from home, that attendance in person was not reasonably practical due to COVID-19, and they could hear the proceedings.
Administrative:

Minutes-
Dave motioned to adopt the regular meeting minutes, as written, from February 3rd. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 3 (Kim, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0
Abstain: 1 (Ed)
Motion passed.

Dave motioned to adopt the non-public meeting minutes, as written, from February 3rd. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 3 (Kim, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0
Abstain: 1 (Ed)
Motion passed.

Dave motioned to adopt the special meeting minutes, as written, from February 10th. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 4 (Ed, Kim, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0
Motion passed.


Additional-

Kim has received Shannon’s building key. 


TASK: Pat will make sure the key sign-out log is updated with this transfer. 
Treasurer’s report:

The budget has been adjusted down the $3,000 per Selectboard request. Copies of the actuals will be presented prior to the April Trustee meeting. 
Director’s report:

· Limited opening will begin on March 15th by appointment only. 
· Magazine subscription service has been moved from Amazon to WT Cox Subscription Service. This is a little more expensive than Amazon but much better customer service and is a preferred vendor by many NH libraries. 

· Keith is working on Adult programs and has one featuring the NH Poet Laureate. 

· Downstairs space reorganization is on-going with changes to the DVD collection location.
· Town contractor has been contacted to provide a bid for office wall construction.
· Vacation accrual information has been given to the new payroll service.
Public Input:

Aimee Gaudette:  Brought to our attention an issue with payroll and vacation time. With her temporarily increased duties she expressed concern about being able to take her excess vacation before the end of April given that SRP planning has begun. 
The Trustees discussed and will ensure that a solution is made so Aimee and others affected by temporary job duty changes will not lose accrued vacation time this year. 

TASK: Pat will send a communication regarding the current payroll distribution date.

Library Director Search Committee
Trustees received the draft director job posting presented by the Search Committee. Discussions were entered with changes to the posting and timing of internal and external posting. Betsy Solon captured feedback and made changes to the job posting and will email to Karen. 

Consideration was made for the Search Committee to consider an interim plan should we not be able to fill the position prior to Pat’s retirement. 
TASK: Karen will send the updated job posting to Pat.

TASK: Pat will post the job opening internally on Thursday, March 4th. and will then post externally on Thursday, March 11th if necessary. 

Next Meeting Date

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Board will be on April 7th at 7:30PM via Zoom.
At 8:45PM Dave motioned to adjourn the meeting. Kim seconded. 

Viva Voce Roll Call Results

Yea: 4 (Ed, Kim, Dave, Karen)

Nay: 0 

Motion passed.

Submitted,

Karen Jew, Secretary

